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Item 1.01 Entry into Material Definitive Agreement 

 
Entry of Order Approving Stipulation for Settlement of Claim 
  
On November 3, 2011, the Circuit Court of the 11th Judicial District in and for Miami-Dade County, 
Florida (the “Court”) entered an Order Approving Stipulation for Settlement of Claim (the “Order”) in the 
matter entitled Socius CG II, Ltd. (“Socius”) v. Zoom Technologies, Inc. (the “Company”).  The Order 
provides for the full and final settlement of Socius GC II, Ltd.’s $2,500,000 claim against the Company 
(the “Claim”). Socius purchased the Claim from a creditor of Portables Unlimited LLC (“Portables”), a 
majority owned subsidiary of the Company. Pursuant to the terms of the Order, the Zoom issued and 
delivered to Socius 2,200,000 shares of common stock (the “Settlement Shares”), subject to adjustment as 
set forth in the Order and the Stipulation of Settlement.  The settlement of the Claim will enable Zoom to 
make its first installment payment to T-Mobile USA, Inc., in connection with the Company’s acquisition of 
a majority interest in Portables, which is described in further detail in the Company’s Current Report on 
Form 8-K filed with the SEC on October 18, 2011. 
  
The Settlement Shares represent approximately 9.99% of the total number of shares of our common stock 
outstanding immediately preceding the date of the Order.  The total number of shares of our common stock 
to be issued to Socius in connection with the Order will be adjusted on the 25th trading day following the 
date on which the Settlement Shares are issued, as follows: (i) if the number of VWAP Shares (as defined 
below) exceeds the number of Settlement Shares initially issued, then the Company will issue to Socius or 
its designee additional shares of our common stock equal to the difference between the number of VWAP 
Shares and the number of Settlement Shares, and (ii) if the number of VWAP Shares is less than the 
number of Settlement Shares, then Socius will return to the Company for cancellation that number of shares 
equal to the difference between the number of VWAP Shares and the number of Settlement Shares. 
  
The number of VWAP Shares is equal to (i) $2,500,000 plus Socius’ reasonable legal fees, expenses, and 
costs (ii) divided by 70% of the volume weighted average price (“VWAP”) of the Company’s common 
stock over the 25-day trading period immediately following the date on which the Settlement Shares were 
issued.  In no event will the number of shares of our common stock issued to Socius in connection with the 
settlement of the Claim, aggregated with all shares of our common stock then owned or beneficially owned 
or controlled by, collectively, Socius and its affiliates, at any time exceed 9.99% of the total number of 
shares of the Company’s common stock then outstanding.  In addition, in no event will the aggregate 
number of shares of the Company’s common stock issued to Socius or its designee in connection with the 
settlement of the Claim at any time exceed 19.99% of the total number of shares of our common stock 
outstanding immediately preceding the date of the Order unless we have obtained either (1) stockholder 
approval of the issuance of more than such number of shares of our common stock pursuant to NASDAQ 
Marketplace Rule 5635(d) or (2) a waiver from NASDAQ of our compliance with Rule 5635(d). 
  
The description of the Order does not purport to be complete and is qualified in its entirety by reference to 
the Order, which is filed as Exhibit 10.1 to this report and incorporated herein by reference. 
 
Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits. 
  
Exhibit No.  Description 

10.1  Order Approving Stipulation for Settlement of Claim, dated November 3, 2011. 
10.2  Stipulation for Settlement of Claim, dated November 2, 2011. 
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